
CITY COUNCIL
REGULAR WORKSHOP/SPECIAL MEETING
TUESDAY MARCH 12, 2024
6:30 p.m.
1.  The Workshop was called to order at 6:30 p.m., at the City Council Chambers. Councilmembers present included, Mayor Pro-tem Arlina Yazzie, Robert Dobry, Matt Keefauver, David Rainey, Dennis Spruell, and Lydia DeHaven. Mayor Rachel Medina was absent.  Staff members present included: Chief of Police Vernon Knuckles, Finance Director Kelly Koskie, Community and Economic Development Director Rachael Marchbanks, Director of Public Works Brian Peckins, City Engineer Kevin Kissler, Refuse Foreman Colby Early, Director of Parks and Recreation Creighton Wright, IT Technician Aaron Holleman, Deputy City Clerk Donna Murphy, City Clerk Linda Smith, City Manager Drew Sanders, and City Attorney Patrick Coleman. There were six people present in the audience. 
2.
Colorado Department of Transportation (CDOT) Representatives Julie Constan, David Peyton, Jennifer Allison, and Ben Acimovic gave a presentation on the results of the speed study that was conducted last fall on the area of Hwy 160/491. Mr. Acimovic gave an overview on the process of speed studies in the past and how they are conducted currently, noting the components of each process and how speeds are determined using a compilation of varied data.  The data from the Highway 160/491 report was presented with the determination that a decrease in speed limit was not necessary for this location.  Councilmember Spruell spoke heatedly about this decision stating that CDOT does not know the needs of the City.  Additional Council discussion included the use of data over the feelings of the residents. Mr. Acimovic stated that he has to follow State Statute when determining the result of a study.   Councilmembers asked what the City’s options are at this point since CDOT has the rule over the highway that goes through Cortez.  Ms. Constan stated that CDOT meets with City staff and there can be conversations on how the speed can be controlled in that area.  Councilmember Dobry had concern regarding the intersection of South Broadway and 3rd Street and it was explained that speed through these intersections determined by a school study process that is done to establish a school zone.  Council requested CDOT provide a school study on the 3rd Street and Broadway intersection.  
3. General Discussion:  None
The regular workshop was adjourned at 7:21 p.m.

